St Helen Auckland Community Primary Newsletter November 2023

Lots of activities going on in school this half term. Children are working really hard and I hope having lots of fun!





Some hard work going on in Yr 6!

Science investigation in Yr 4





Lots of concentration in nursery.

PE

Autumn 2 FS2 (Reception) – Wednesday

Year 1 – Monday, Thursday -GAGU

Year 2 – Tuesday, Wednesday

Year 3- Tuesday, Wednesday

Year 4 - Thursday, Friday

Year 5- Monday, Thursday, Friday

Year 6 – Monday (swimming) Thursday PE

Children can come to school in their PE kit on their PE days.

Thank you to Mrs Spark Davies and Miss Brown for organising the Halloween Disco and to all the staff who helped out.

They are organising film nights in December so look out for Parent Pay emails about tickets!

Dates for your diary

<u>Half term holiday</u> – Monday 30th October- return to school **Tuesday 7th November**

Government requirements are that teachers undertake training 4 days a year - Monday 6th November is a training day for staff.

10th **November** - Cross Country Competition (a selection of children from Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6) We will let you know if your child is chosen.

17th November - Children in need- wear your Pudsey outfit or something bright!

Year 5 are taking part in the John Muir award. They will need wellies and outdoor clothing in preparation for cold, rainy weather. The dates are as follows:

Tuesday 21st until Thursday 23rd November. They will be doing work in the local environment and visiting Auckland Castle on Thursday 23rd.

Christmas Dates

1.12.23	Photos
2.12.23	Christmas Fair (organised by FOSH details to follow)
4.12.23	Film night Rec/Yr1/2
5.12.23	EYFS performance A.M
6.12.23	Christmas performance Yr. 1/2/3/4/5/6 - P.M.
7.12.23	Christmas performance Yr. 1/2/3/4/5/6 - A.M and P.M.
11.12.23	Film night Yr. 3/4/5/6
13.12.23	Christmas dinner- PJ and film day
14.12.23	Party Yr. 1/2/3
15.12.23	Party 4/5/6
18.12.23	Party EYFS P.M

<u>School council</u> – Our newly formed school council would like to thank anyone who has donated bird feeders. We will be meeting next week to place these in the trees around school. We are also preparing to weed and tidy the planters on the yard with help from our School Caretaker.

